REGION 3 NEWSLETTER
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE:

This has sure been a different ride season! It

was over so early. Made it hard to keep a horse in
shape for the Challenge ride without the regular
competitions. Obvious, we need more rides next year,
as we are losing Golden Gate and Great Western will
begin alternating with Strawberry. So, what are you
doing about putting on a ride in your area? Seems we
are really going to lack rides on the Front Range for all
the members who live there. Wish we could again have
that beautiful ride east of Fort Collins, Virginia Dale,
and Laveta Pass always looks like excellent riding, If
you know of an area and are familiar with it but don't
think you have the manpower to run a ride, give me a
call.

One of the things we would like to discuss at
the Ride Management portion of the regional convention
next March is a manpower pool. This pool could be
really helpful for rides in remote areas that don’t have a
big base of workers, or if a key worker gets injured like
Lois Hoth did this year.

Also, the GPS technology is getting so good
as well as so cheap that my husband even thinks that if
someone could figure out the trail, GPS and time it,
then everyone cold just carry a GPS and we wouldn’t
have to mark the trail at all! That idea might be a little
in the future yet, but the trail markers could certainly
ride with a GPS and the trail master wouldn’t have to
ride every inch several times to insure it was marked in
the correct place. A group of GPS-carrying trail markers
could mark the whole trail in a few days and camp over
and have some fun t0o. Then, pre-riders could ride with
a GPS and replace any missing ribbons in the correct
places. E-mail now allows a ride secretary to be
anywhere, or maybe even just one person could take
sign ups for all the rides. Now, if we can just get hold
of some of those food packets we are spreading all over
Afghanistan, the judges’ meals would be covered.

Next, how do we handle P&R’s? Remote sensing heart
monitors?

These are some of the things we will be
discussing at our regional convention in March. If we
can think of simpler, better ways of running rides, we
can make it easier for management and not burn them
out, and we can perhaps have more rides in more
beautiful places. I'm excited about what our combined
brainpower can come up with.

Convention will also have wonderful,
educational speakers that we are negotiating now. The
Board decided to hold the Regional Convention after the
National Convention so we could more easily distribute
National Awards to our folks who can’t make it to
Dallas. If you are listed in the year-end standings you
will get an award. Please come let us applaud you. In-
region horse and rider awards will be listed in the
January newsletter (including mileage and worker
awards). If everybody comes who will be recognized,
we will have a HUGE attendance.

Now to my pet peeve: 1 have mentioned
several times in the past that ride management really
needs to know if riders cannot make it to a ride that they
signed up for. For example, at my ride, Island in the
Sky, I had hired a second set of judges to allow more
people to ride this year, believing we were going to have
74 riders. We had food, T-shirts, p&r workers, drivers,
porta-potties, etc., assuming we would have 74 riders.

Only 59 riders showed up. NO word from the
other fifteen. The cook was devastated, what to do with
all the wasted food? I was crushed, what to do with the
extra T-shirts, would we lose our own shirts? Then, of
course, there were p&r people standing around with not
enough to do, extra bales of weed free hay that had to be
hauled back down the Mesa, judges feeling bad because
they knew I didn’t need the extra set and the large
additional expense of bringing them in, etc.

I"d like to remind everyone that just because
there is a deposit doesn’t mean management doesn’t
need the rest of the entry to pay the bills. Well, for
those who missed the ride, the consensus gleaned from
the lovely thank-you cards indicated, “The weather was
perfect...the trails were gorgeous. . the judges were lots of
fun and educational...p&r people were perfectly trained
and incredibly pleasant.. the food was excellent.. T-
shirts were very attractive...and so on.” For those who
did show, thanks for the thank-you cards. We were so
depressed that the cards were really important in
deciding to put on the ride again.

See you at Regional Convention the weekend
of March 8, final information and registration forms will
be forthcoming in the January/February newsletter.

Judy Mason, President



The Region 3 Newsletter is published
bimonthly. It is available by
subscription to non-Region 3
members for $10 per year. Payment
should be sent to Marc Shanor, 45828
Cottonwood Hills Drive, Parker, CO
80134,

Display/advertising rates: full page,
$50; haif-page, $30; quarter-page,
$18; eighth-page or business card,
$10. Ad rates are per issue and must be
camera-ready. Bam Sale unclassified
rates: Members, $5 per ad; non-
members, $6 per ad.

Send all letters, articles, photos, etc. to
Betty Wolgram, Editor, P.O. Box 340,
Craig, CO 81626, (970) 824-8359, or
e-mail bkwranch@quik.com.

Board of Directors:

Judy Mason President

(970) 856-7022
Doreen Portner  Vice-President
(435) 259-6980

Marc Shanor Treasurer
(303) 840-9369
Tracie Scarlett Secretary

(303) 273-9834

Darrell Dye
(719) 749-0181

Linda Joncs
(505) 334-3156

Dee Overholt
(303) 838-7510

Linell Miller
(303) 423-8842

Susan Peters
(719) 448-2267

National NATRC Board Members:

Bill Smith
(505) 334-6275

Kathy Shanor
(303) 840-9369

FROM THE EDITOR:

No, your newsletter editor

did not die. Her computer did. We
had to replace our entire hard drive.
So that’s why the newsletter is late
for only the second time in the four
years I've been doing this job.
Word of warning: The first
complaint I get, that individual
becomes the new Region 3
newsletter editor. (Gotta have a
sense of humor, right?)

Everything was back up
and running by the middle of
November, then I contracted some
kind of killer virus and missed
school for a whole week. 1 have
never been that sick. 1 even started
fantasizing that I had somehow
picked up inhalation anthrax!

But all is well now and
here’s the newsletter.

When I got all the material
together and typed and formatted, I
came to the conclusion, at least in
my opinion, that it’s a pretty boring
newsletter. Maybe you’ll disagree,
but I'll tell you why I think so.

It’s too “cut and dried” for
one thing, and for another, I have to
scrounge for most of the articles that
go in it, except for ride results and
the president’s message. And as |
have mentioned before, it’s not
really MY newsletter, but yours, the
members of Region 3.

I know its purpose is to
inform, but it lacks what I call a
“personal touch” from our members.
That “personal touch” cannot come
just from me. gathering information
such as ride results, general
announcements, National and
Regional Board information, and the
president’s message. The newsletter
needs much more input from you,
the Region 3 membership.

I have asked before, but
now I am pleading (and don’t even
ask what my next step will be),
PLEASE mail or e-mail me some
personal articles. Let’s
communicate with each other
through the newsletter.

During the ride season, you
can write stories about the events

you attend, but even in the off
season (and we’ve having a long off
season this year), let me know
what’s going on in your horsey
world.

Everyone has something
they can share. For instance, back
in August I bought what I hope will
be my competitive trail horse “for
my old age,” a two-year-old fox
trotter gelding. He’s a sweet boy; I
just hope he doesn’t get “too” tall.
But with my luck, he’ll hit 16
hands before he turns four.

Now, see, that wasn’t so
hard! But again, it’s not MY
personal doin’s that are important,
it’s yours!

What you send doesn’t
have to sound “professionally
written” (that’s why my title is
“Editor,” which I am very good at,
nor does it have to contain “deep
thoughts” (although it can if you
want it to).

Just SEND articles. I
cannot use copies of articles pulled
from other publications without a lot
of hassle getting their permission.
But what you have to say is good
enough, believe me.

Let’s make this newsletter
a true forum for fun and informative
communication among our
members.

I hope you all have a safe
and merry Christmas and New Year.

Betty Wolgram



SOME VERY SPECIAL “THANK YOU's”

The 2001 Championship Challenge Ride
Sponsors were listed and thanked in the
Sept/Oct issue of the Hoofprint, but | thought
it would be especially appropriate to thank
those relatively “unsung” workers and
volunteers at the ride. The ride could NOT
have happened without you! If | have omitted
anyone’s name, please forgive me for the
oversight. All of us riders truly appreciated
the job you did!

Ride Secretaries: Janine Ancell, Judy
Cumberworth, Harriet Smith, Chuck Smith
Judges’ Secretaries: Laurie DiNataie, Mike
Jubb, Mariel Webb, Linell Milter

Rules Interpreters: Doreen Portner, Cheri
Jeffcoat

Trail Master: Bill Cumberworth

Timers: Theda Crispin, Linda Senear

P&R Captains: Russ Jones, Gary Inman

P&R Crew Members: Calvin Reed, Cindy Reed,
Georgia Daves, Todd Blevins, Carol Knauss,
Frank Keeran, Linda Jones, Richard Wamekros,
Mike Mason, Ken Porter, Henry Logan, Julie
Middlebrook

Weighmaster: Chuck Smith -

Safety Riders: Lee Hoth, Susan Shook
Pre-Riders: Kathy Hayes, Nancy Frank, Jeff &
Kathy Brown, Olga Spanoff, Janice and Shirley
Sandoval

Trail Markers: Bill, Jenny, and Chuck Smith, Bill
Cumberworth, Steve and Janine Ancell, Lonnie
and Teri Smith, Jeff and Kathy Brown, Billy
Smith, Janice and Shirley Sandoval

Cooks: Bill and Jenny Smith, Rick and Betty
Coffman, Bob Santistevan, Frank and Joyce
Keeran

Shoer: Calvin Reed

Water Crew: Billy Smith, Paul Cortez, Sally
Smith, Mark Cortez, Nathan Cortez, Barbara
Brown

Fun Stops Saturday and Sunday: Judy
Cumberworth, Linda Shannon, Lois Hoth, Barbara
Brown

Vet on Call: Animal Haven Clinic

Ride Photographer: Christy Cumberworth
Judges’ Drivers: Bill Cumberworth and Chuck
Smith

GPS & Maps: Jeff and Kathy Brown

Camp Set Up and Clean Up: Judy
Cumberworth, Rocky Mountain Excavating, Ron
Mead

Finish Line Welcome Back to Camp: Cheri
Jeffcoat, Linda Shannon, Becky Andrews

And another thanks to Co-Chairs Bill and
Jenny Smith, no one can say enough about
what they didl!

A “VERY BELATED THANK YOU” TO THE
SAN JUAN VALLEY TRAIL RIDERS
From: Bob Santisteven

Thanks for the great surprise birthday
party held at our house this past February 2.
SORRY P'm so late “publicly” thanking all of you,
but “better late than never,” right?

That night | had set everything up for a
club meeting to discuss, cuss, and otherwise plan
the rides in our part of Region 3. Many people
showed up, and I'm certain that, in a roundabout
way, they discussed, cussed, and planned our
future rides.

Several of the guests present were busy
keeping me occupied. | couldn't figure that out as
| knew it wasn’'t my birthday (not until February 4).
“How,” | asked myself,"did they keep it from me?’

The food was great, drinks aplenty, and
the cake was something out of this worid,
beautifully decorated in a NATRC-Region 3 motif.

At this late date | can't remember all who
were there, but I'll name those that | can. Theda,
hostess, Bill, Jenny, and Chuck Smith, Lonnie and
Terri Smith, Bill and Judy Cumberworth (Bill took
the pictures, thanks, Bill), Russ and Linda Jones
and children, (thanks, Russ, for the spur straps,
they are beautiful). Muriel Webb came over from
Santa Fe, thanks, Muriel, for the beit, even though
the lettering “Don’t Follow Me” is upside down, |
wear it all the time. Drs. Joe Quintana and Sue
Moreland were also present. Thanks for the
billfold, Joe and Sue, | was needing a new one.
Jeff and Michelle from Red Mesa, Colorado, came
and brought me a survival package. It contained
a sundry of items, flashlight, whistle, fire starter,
compass with a thermometer, light sticks, and
heat pads. Now | know what to carry when | go
out into the Wilds. “Wilds of what? Getting lost
maybe.” Lady, my dog, says thanks, Michelle and
Jeff, for the goodies. You're welcome to come
back for a visit.

There were many more whose names |
can't recall at the moment. To everyone who
came, “Thank you so much for a wonderful
surprise party and a great evening!”

The San Juan Valley Trail Riders also
gave me three paid rides. Thanks, fellow riders,
someday maybe I'll be able to retum the favor.
And thank you, Theda, for being at my side.Four
Score Years!!! Thanks, everyone!



20oe POTPOURRI...

Results of National Board Election:

Region 1 Peter Rich
Sue Flagg
Region 2 Sylvia Beverly
Lory Walls
Region 3 Kathy Shanor
Doreen Portner
Region 4 reselection required; original
ballots incorrect
Region § Gerald Ferguson
Connie Driskell
Region 6 Frank Keeran
Cheri Jeffcoat
2002 Officers:  Gerald Ferguson, President

Frank Keeran, Vice-President
Connie Driskell, Treasurer

Rules Clarifications from November meeting:
(will be printed along with other rules changes in 2002
Rules Book)

Weight cards may still be used. Riders will
be allowed +/- five pounds. Dead weight will be
defined; riders cannot count “consumable” weight, i.e.
water, food, etc.

Any junior whether competing or not must
wear a helmet at all times he or she is on horseback.

Results of Region 3 Board Election:

There was an excellent return (about 70%) of
the Region 3 ballots this year. The following members
were ¢lected to serve as your Board of Directors.
Officers will be elected at the Board meeting to be held
at the Regional Seminar in March.

District 1 Tracie Scarlett
Linell Miller
District 2 Mare Shanor
Darrell Dye
District 3 Betty Wolgram
Linda Jones
At-Large Dee Overholt
Sue Peters

Doreen Portner **

*The Board may appoint a director to serve the
last year of Doreen’s term since she was elected to the

National Board.

NEW JUDGES

Region 3 is slowly, but surely, increasing its
pool of vet judges.
Newly Approved:  Mike Riegger, DVM
1000 Alameda Drive
Albuquerque, NM 87114
(505) 890-0855
Provisional: Robert Bessert, DVM
1346 15 Road
Loma, CO 81524
(970) 858-8063

Ronald Stuber, DVM
P.O. Box 1495
Bigfork, MT 59911
(406) 837-0360
Apprentice: Kelly Hepworth, DVM
2430 East Victory Way
Craig, CO 81625
(970) 824-5964

Kay Gunkel, DVM
4605 Norwood Avenue
Loveland, CO 80538

Provisional judges have completed their
required apprenticeships and may judge on their own.
Our new apprentice judges will need to complete the
requirement to work under an experienced NATRC vet
judge (who must agree) at two rides before being given
provisional status. They are not paid, although it
would be nice if the ride could cover their travel
expenses, and, of course, they need to be fed.

MENTOR PROGRAM TO CONTINUE
IN 2002
Region 3 will be continuing its mentor

program for the 2001 Ride Season. 1 would like for
those of you who are willing to be a mentor to contact
me so I can compile a master list. I would also like to
include a list of those who want help. If you are a
relatively new member and/or competitor or if you are
thinking of making a change from one division to
another or if you just want some occasional advice or
help either before, during, or after a ride, call or send me
your name, address, phone number, and e-mail address if
you have one. Also, if you know in advance what rides
you will be attending, that information will be helpful
too.
Doreen Portner, Mentor Program Chair
P.0.Box 1057, Moab, UT 84532
(435) 259-6980 E-Mail: dgportner@hotmail.com



00 POTPOURRI...

SELECTED “MURPHY’S LAWS
ABOUT HORSES”

Paad

1. No one ever notices how you ride uniil you faii off.

2. If you do a thorough check of your trailer before
hauling, your truck will break down.

3. A horse’s misbehavior will be in direct proportion
to the number of people who are watching.

4. If you are wondering if you left the water on in the
barn, you did. If you are wondering if you latched the
pasture gate, you didn’t.

5. If a horse is advertised “under $5,000,” you can bet
he isn’t priced at $2,500.

6. Tack you hate never wears out; blankets you hate
will outlive you.

7. An uncomplicated horse can be ruined with enough
schooling.

8. You can’t run a barn without baling twine.
9. Hoof picks migrate.
10. If you are winning, quit.

3k 3k % ok 3k ok ok sk ok sk sk % ok ok ok sk sk ok ok sk sk sk stk sokoskokokskok skoskskkokokkosk sk sk ok sk kok

LEARNING TO LIVE IN THE MOMENT
By: Betty Wolgram

Like so many others on September 11, I was at

work when I heard the news of the terrorist suicidal
hijackings and the destruction of the World Trade
Center and damage to the Pentagon. Disbelief turned to
horror, then to shock, to sadness, and, finally, at least
for me, to an almost overwhelming anger. As Day One
at Ground Zero wore on, I found myself, along with my
colleagues and students, glued to the classroom
television sets as the monstrous events unfolded. Later,
at home, I huddled on my couch and watched Fox News
until 2:00 a.m., finally succumbing to physical and
mental exhaustion.

Ken Wolgram and Summer, Championship Challenge
Grand Champion Horse for the second year in a row.
(Photo by Christy Cumberworth)

By Wednesday afternoon, after spending yet -
another long day at work dealing with my own and my
students’ overwrought emotional states, I arrived home
feeling as if nothing was ever going to be right in my
world again.

I got out of the car, walked through the gate to
ihe horses’ stock tank and turned on the water io fill ii.
As I stood under the late afternoon sun, gazing over the
pasture, I noticed that our horses were making their way
in from the south pasture for their last drink of the day
before heading to their favorite bottom to spend the
night.

While watching their contented plodding, the
simplest of thoughts suddenly occurred o me: “They
don’t know. Today is just like any other day to them.’

Momentarily, I was filled with envy. T
begrudged them their complacence. How could they be
so secure in their world when mine had become a living
hell?

i)

Then, I was surrounded by their warm, sweet-
smeliing bodies. As they iowered their heads to drink, 1
stood quietly among them. Our yearling, Ice, turned
and pressed his muzzle into my chest, inhaling my scent
with a long, relaxed sigh. I lifted my arms and encircled
his neck, burying my face in his soft coat. I surrendered
my anger and allowed the peace of the moment to flow
through me. And I knew that I was all right.




RIDE RESULTS ... RIDE RESULTS ... RIDE RESULTS ... RIDE RESULTS. ..

El Jinete Solitario
July 21-22, 2001
Judges: Kimberlee McKenzie, DVM, &
Janine Ancell
Open Sweepstakes: S.A.Boomer/T.Smith
Novice Sweepstakes: Egyptian Gem Star/
M.Shanor

Open Heavyweight (7)

1/1 Rock’n EZ Ruby/J. Smith

2/2 June’s Lucky Mac/B.Smith

3/5 BHR Hosans Polly Anna/D.Budd

4/3 Jamaican Me Crazy/L.Smith

5/4 Celebrean/D.Dye ‘

6/6 Cliffwood’s Hakime/M.Jubb
Rock’n EZ Rathe/J Middlebrook

Open Lightweight (8)
1/1 S.A Boomer/T.Smith
2/3 Brown R Dawud/J. Mason
3/2 MKS Shamal Nejma/D. Shanor
4/6 Quickly/B. Wolgram
5/ Anna Versary/L.Schumack
6/5 Remington Steele/R.Lane
/4 Blue Skies Afyre/D.Schriefer

Open Junior (1)
1/1 Morning Promise/K. Shanor

Novice Heavyweight (7)

1/5 Zarito/B.Grams

2/2 Brazos Blaze/J Brown

3/1 Sea Star Lady/K.Gunckel

4/3 Patrick/F.Jerabek

5/4 Warrior’s Confederate Prince/ L.
Washington

Novice Lightweight (4)

1/1 CR Blaze of Glory/N.Frank
3/2 Mucho Ghusto/C. White
2/3 Chita/C Moore

Novice Junior (2)
1/1 Bgyptian Gem Star/M Shanor
2/2 Shadow’s Bold Princess/J. Snyder

Competitive Pleasure (14)

1/5 Country Star Jet/C.Jeffcoat

2/6 Jammin Country Jazz/B.Heckelman

3/3 Dutch/L Miller

4/1 Cat’s Fury/L.Heckelman

5/ Dancer/J. Young

6/2 Sierra Blue/M. Shanor

/4 SR Sir Bask/K. Wolgram

Mountain Man’s Dream Maket/S.
McKelvy

El Jinete Solitario
Competitive Pleasure (continued)

Dutchess Royal Duke/C.Smith
Claspell’s Little Sensation/D.
Overholt

Bad News Chance/R. Beumer
Foxy/ R. Stoeffler

MS Shamrock Mo Mack/L. Jones

Colorado Trail

August 4-5, 2001

Judges: Stephanie Ostrowski, DVM, and
Doreen Portner

Open Sweepstakes: Anna-Versary/L.
Schumack

Novice Sweepstakes: Foxton Bon-Bon
Belle/]. Vose

Open Heavyweight (4)

1/1 Rock’n EZ Ruby/J.Smith
2/2 Gold Rush/J Hicks

3/3 Riccerau/R. Thompson

Open Lightweight (8)
1/6 Anna Versary/L.Schumack
2/3 Brown R Dawud/J Mason
3/1 Quickly/B. Wolgram
4/2 MKS Shamel Nejma/K. Shanor
5/ Dante/S.Scott
6/4 Blue Skies Afyre/D.Schriefer-
Johnson
/5 WSA Desert Wind/A Taylor

Open Junior (1)
1/1 Morning Promise/K. Shanor

Novice Heavyweight (6)

1/1 Billy Bo Black Bear/R Kinter
2/3 CD/S.Moss

3/4 Moon Dust/H.Overcash

4/5 Sante Fe Sunshine/H. Vasquez
5/6 Det Stetus Joe/A Ericksen

6/2 Moeft/B.Santistevan

Novice Lightweight (14)
1/1 Dichoso/C Harder
2/2 Chauncey/C.Fritson
3/3 Venesza/M.Moss
4/4 El Zakar/A Wich
5/ Shadow in the Wind/P.Overcash
6/ Twizzler/V.Frane
/6 Jeremiah Johnston/T Haynes
/5 Adrienne/L.Douglass
W'Y Sundust/L. Vasquez
Highland Miss/H Frandsen

Colorado Trail

Novice Lightweight (continued)

Sylvarr/L.Campbell

Reids Mark Two/B. Erickson
Rapps Candy Girl/P.Sparks
Flayme of Fyre/]. Henley

Novice Junior (6)

1/1 Foxton Bon Bon Belle/J. Vose

2/2 Egyptian Gem Star/M. Shanor

3/3 Generatos Iron Master/B.Gittins

4/6 SRA Gallant Hawk/W Ericksen
5/5 Shadow’s Bold Princess/J. Snyder
6/4 Paradoz/A Henley

Competitive Pleasure (20)

1/ Dutch/L Miller

2/ Dancer/]. Young

3/1 Summer/K. Wolgram

4/ BW Stars Rainbeaw/K.Loden

5/ Becky C/S.Hollis

6/6 Copy’s Talk of Texas/K. Woltman

/4 Foxton Bandido/S.Eckel

/2 SA Laribow/T.Yates

/3 Sierra Blue/M. Shanor

/5 Phantoms Masquerade/M. Baker
GM El Paso/D. Zinkl
Playman’s Charley/G.Daves
Big Mac’s My My/S. Gordon
Shadowplay/J. Tobias
Scinsational Lady/C. Knauss
Mountain Man’s DreamMaker/S,
McKelvy
Touch’s Yellow Gold/G.Inman
Ebs Golden Chance/T. Woltman
Claspell Little Sensation/D.Overholt
Dutchess Royal Duke/C.Smith

838-7920

HOME OF
838-5894

GAITED FOXTON MORGANS

FOXTON AV ) STABLES

RESORT VALLEY RANCH

Foxton, Colorado
Tom & Barbara 80433

Thom & N.
Butterfield ancy

Harris
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RIDE RESULTS . .. RIDE RESULTS ... RIDE RESULTS ... RIDE RESULTS. ..

Island in the Sky

August 18-19, 2001

Judges: Michael Bridges, DVM, and
Susie Witter, Bob Bessert, DVM, and
Frank Keeran

Open Sweepstakes: Sierra Blue/M.
Shanor

Novice Sweepstakes: Precious Moment/
M. Fink

High Point CP Horse: Mountain Man’s
Dream Maker/S McKelvy

Open Heavyweight (7)

1/2 Sierra Blue/M. Shanor

2/1 Summer/K Wolgram

3/4 Cliffwood’s Hakime/M. Jubb

4/3 Gold Rush/J Hicks

5/5 Jamaican Me Crazy/L. Smith

Open Lightweight (7)

1/4 S A Boomer/T.Smith

2/6 Anna Versary/L.Schumack
3/3 Blue Skies Afyre/D.Schriefer
4/2 Quickly/B.Wolgram

5/1 Felix/R. Stoeffler

6/5 MKS Shamal Nejma/K. Shanor

Open Junior (2)
1/1 MKS Fancy’s Folly/K. Shanor
2/2 Egyptian Gem Star/M. Shanor

Novice Heavyweight (14)
1/5 Precious Moment/M.Fink
2/3 Angelo/T.Scrima
3/4 Warrior’s Confederate Prince/L.
Washington
4/1 Sea Star Lady/K. Gunckel
5/ Tee Night Flight/C Lien
6/ Aravay Sherazade/Y.Jelberg
/2 Blue Spruce Lacee/C. Whiteman
/6 Bar Hoppin Bailey/T. Whiteman
Reed’s mark Two/B.Eriksen
Tamigo-Khanibb/L. Amett
Det Joe Status/B.Erikson
P A Bandalero/J Herter
Moeft/B. Santistevan

Novice Lightweight (11)
1/3 Passing With Honor/K. Hollenbeck
2/1 Dichoso/C.Harder
3/ Bl Zakar/A. Wich
4/ Pearl/W Brooks
5/6 Forbes/C.Scrima
6/2 CR Blaze of Glory/N. Frank
/4 Twizzler/V Frane
/5 KY Moonshine/S Beck
J. Kay Flashdance/N Pitman
Private Gun/A Eriksen

Island in the Sky (coqtinued)

Novice Junior (5)

1/1 Ginger/R. Runyan

2/2 K A Miss Cloud/C.Roberts

3/4 Shadow’s Bold Princess/J. Snyder

4/5 SRA Gallant Hawk/W Eriksen
/3 Ali Jasmine/E.Hamilton

Competitive Pleasure (13)
1/2 Mountain Man’s Dream Maker/S.
McKelvy
2/ Becky C/S. Hollis
3/ Rock’n EZ Rathe/J. Middlebrook
4/ Big Mac’s My My/S.Gordon
5/4 SA LaribowT.Yates
6/ MS Shamrock Miss/L. Jones
/1 Country Star Jet/C. Jeffcoat
/5 BW Star’s Rainbeaw/K.Laden
/6 Touch’s Yeller Gold/G.Inman
/3 Cougar/T. Scarlett
GM El Paso/D.Zinkl
Dutch/L. Miller

NATRC Championship Challenge
2001 (Hosted by Region 3)

September 29-30, 2001

Qualified Open Only

Total Riders: 33

Judges: Jerry Weil, DVM, and Mike
Colby, Jim Friedley, DVM, and Bill
Bohannan

Grand Champion Horse:

Summer/K. Wolgram

Reserve Grand Champion Horse: Brown
R Dawud/J. Mason

High Point Horsemanship: Steve Ancell

Open Heavyweight (14)

1/3 Summer/K. Wolgram
2/5 Sierra Blue/M. Shanor
3/6 T C Hossar/S. Ostrowski
4/ Sonic’s Morning Star/G.Ferguson
5/1 Rock’n EZ Royal/S. Ancell
6/ Lucy/D.Shannon
/4 Harca/S.Beverly
/2 Sir Love/M.Baker
Jamaican Me Crazy/L. Smith
Fad Silver/B. Waugh
Riyadd/C. Bass
Strength of Steel/C.Johnson
June’s Lucky Mac/J. Quintana
Spring Quicksilver/J. Peterson

Championship Challenge 2001 (cont’d)

Open Lightweight (14)

1/1 Brown R Dawud/J. Mason

2/2 MKS Shamal Nejma/K. Shanor

3/5 S A Boomer/T.Smith

4/ Anna Versary/L.Schumack

5/ Hickory’s Chillicothe Express/
M.Wood

6/ Gdapper/K. Waugh

Quickly/B. Wolgram
Felix/R. Stoeffler

/3 WSH Desert Wind/A. Taylor
Mahra Khan/M. Parish

/4 BVA Amira Wazir/R. Lane

/6 Shadow’s Playgirl/B.Ferguson
Steelie Dan/A. Johnson
Levi’s 501/L.Warnekros

Open Junior (5)
1/2 Morning Promise/K. Shanor

2/5 Egyptian Gem Star/M. Shanor
3/4 Spring Kajarifa/S.Peterson

4/1 Lord Graystoke/G.McWilliams
5/3 Davlynn Moyaia/L.Daves

Breed Awards:

High Paint Arab - Brown R Dawud/

J. Mason

High Point Half Arab - Deylynn
Moyaia/L.Daves

High Point Grade -
Summer/K.Wolgram

High Point Fox Trotter - Hickory’s
Chillicothe Express/M.Wood ;
High Point Tennessee Walker - Sonic’s
Morning Star/G. Ferguson

LOVELL of MACK

“CUSTOM PRODUCTS for
the DISTANCE RIDER"™
THE ORIGINAL NO BOUNCE
CANTLE & WITHER BAGS,
BOTTLE HOLDERS (front or
rear) ENGLISH, WESTERN or
any ENDURANCE SADDLE
can be equipped with any or all
of these items. O'KEAHEY'S
FULL SELF SEAT cotton/lycra
tights, JIMS SEAT COVERS etc.
Free Catalog Call 970-858-7323
Write 647 R Road, Mack, CO

81525-9724
E-mail: LOVELLBAGS@aol.com
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